
 
 

                                                                May 21, 2025 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

  

“I am requesting funding for Northbound Coosa River Bridge Replacement 

Project in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is City 

of Southside located at 2255 Highway 77 Southside, AL 35907. The funding 

would be to help with the current northbound bridge over the Coosa River which 

is outdated and insufficient for the growing traffic and safety needs of the 

community. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because This 

project is not only vital for the daily safety and transportation of our residents, but 

also for long-term economic development and regional connectivity.  

  

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes 

authorized by 23 USC 133 (Surface Transportation Block Grant Program). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in 

my immediate family.”  

 

 

                     Sincerely,  

          
                    Mike Rogers  

                    Member of Congress  

 


